
BOOSTER CLUB 
Kohler School District 

Regular Board Meeting Minutes 
Monday, August 27, 2014 

 
Matt called the meeting to order at 5:35 pm in the Kohler Library. 
 
Present: 
Matt Maggi  President 
Sonia Egbert  Vice President 
Carol Benishek  Secretary 
Steve Porter  Member at Large 
Jen Kelm   
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Approval of Meeting Minutes 
Moved by Mr. Porter, seconded by Mr. Maggi to approve August 5, 2014 Meeting Minutes. Vote 
was taken. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Treasurer Report 
No report at this time. 
 
Sign-Up Link for Fall Sports Concessions 
Matt reported that volunteer response for soccer and volleyball games has been very good.  
Thank you to Jen Kelm, Sonia Egbert and Joni Stefanczyk in helping to encourage volunteers.  
Additional help is needed at the football games. 
 
Fundraising Ideas 
The top three fundraising ideas the committee has chosen to work on include the 50/50 raffle, the 
half-time shot contest and a chili cook-off contest.  These fundraisers will be planned for the 
basketball season.  Jen offered to take the lead on the 50/50 raffle, Sonia will investigate prizes 
for the half-time shot contest and Matt and Carol will take the lead for the chili cook-off contest.  
Matt will discuss the logistics of these potential fundraisers with Doug Bocchini.  The goal is to 
have definitive plans in place by the November meeting.  The chili cook-off contest would be 
planned for after Christmas. 
 
Plan for Homecoming Tailgate on October 10. 
The menu will be the same as 2013.  Advertising for the tailgate is to start as soon as possible by 
way of e-mail blasts, flyers in the students’ Friday Folders and flyers sent to our game opponent 
(Oostburg High School).  Additional concession stand help is needed.  Committee members were 
asked to recruit volunteers. 
   
Issues and Discussion  
Steve reported that the new freezer has been delivered and installed in the concession stand 
near the gym.  Thanks to Steve and Jacob Porter for their assistance.  
 
Discussion took place about a more efficient way to make hot chocolate at the concession stand.  
Sonia will contact Torke about the use of equipment that might be available to help the hot 
chocolate making process speedier.   
 
The group discussed the possibility of advertising the Booster Club including its mission of 
supporting every school sport in sports’ programs.   
 
Jen and Sonia will check into selling glow sticks, necklaces, etc. at the Homecoming tailgate and 
game.   
 
The committee discussed spirit wear such as “trueKblue” t-shirt designs that will promote general 
school spirit.  Matt will discuss this with Doug.   
   
At 6:20 pm moved by Matt, seconded by Steve, to adjourn the meeting. Vote was taken. Motion 
carried unanimously.   
 
Next meeting date is 10/6/14. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Carol Benishek 
Secretary 


